
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS29320 / H0597

The purpose of this bill is to rectify the inadvertent repeal in 2018 of the statute by which the Idaho traffic
code is enforced as to unpaid traffic tickets. Currently, there is no law that applies, and this bill will replace the
statute that was repealed and rectify another that was amended in 2018 to delete reference to enforcement of
unpaid traffic fines.

FISCAL NOTE
This bill has an impact on the general fund of the state in that it will require the Idaho court system to adjust
their information technology so that proper notification of suspensions will be sent to all proper parties and
enforcement entities. The costs should be made up for through increased collection of infraction fines. There
appears to be no negative effect on local government.

Contact:
Representative Greg Chaney
(208) 332-1000
Representative John McCrostie
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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